
    Town of Alto 
Regular Meeting 

June 11, 2019 

Minutes 

 

 

Those in attendance: 

 

Audrey Turner, Mayor 

Carolyn Cabe, Mayor Pro-tem 

Eddie Palmer, Council Post 4 

PJ Huggins, Council Post 5 

Joe Davidson, Building Official 

Lisa Turner, Finance Officer 

Penny Rogers, Town Clerk 

Robin Krockum, Assistant Chief 

Absent: Josh Ivey, Police Chief 

 

     The Town Officials had a work session beginning at 6pm to work on Annexations. 

Officials then went into the regular council meeting at 7pm.   The meeting was called 

to order by Mayor Audrey Turner.  The invocation was delivered by Eddie Palmer. 

 

     The agenda was presented to the Council for approval.  Councilwoman PJ 

Huggins made a motion to approve the agenda.  Pro-tem Carolyn Cabe seconded the 

motion.                                                                                        Approved by all.                

                                                                                                                 

     The minutes of the May 14, 2019 meeting were presented for approval.  

Councilman Eddie Palmer made a motion to accept the minutes. Councilwoman PJ 

Huggins seconded the motion.                                                        Approved by all.                                                                              

         

New Business: 

      The first item under New Business was the Flood Damage Prevention Ordinance.   

Pro-tem Carolyn Cabe made a motion to adopt the Ordinance.  Councilman Eddie 

Palmer seconded the motion.                        Approved by all.                                                                                      

                            

     Building Official Joe Davidson presented the first reading of the Residential 

Safety Program Ordinance that requires an inspection of rental properties inside the 

City Limits to make sure they are up to code, before water service can be issued. 

 

      Assistant Chief Robin Krockum presented the first reading of the 

Wrecker/Towing Service Ordinance, which reads that all owners/operators must 

have background checks and pass before being put on the list for the Town. 
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     Councilman Eddie Palmer made a motion to accept the Capitalization Threshold 

Modification Resolution raising the threshold of $1000 to $2500.  Pro-tem Carolyn 

Cabe seconded the motion.                                                              Approved by all. 

      

 Old Business:  None 

 

 Recommendations from Officers, Departments, and Attorneys: 

     Mayor Audrey Turner thanked everyone for their participation in the festival.     

     Robin Krockum explained the monthly totals for the police department. 

     Joe Davidson informed the Officials that he has been sending out violation letters 

so the Town is getting cleaned up. 

     

 Public comments: 

     Resident Charlotte Kimbrell asked why 911 has to be called first before citizens 

can get an officer to come out, why couldn't they call directly to our PD instead.  It 

was explained that all calls have to go through 911 dispatch to be recorded and then 

they send the appropriate officers out. 

     

      Pro-Tem Carolyn Cabe made the motion to adjourn the meeting.  Councilman 

Eddie Palmer seconded the motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:18 pm.                                                                                                                                                    

                                                                                                            Approved by all. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by: 

 

 

 

Penny Rogers  

Town Clerk 

 

 


